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Principal’s news 
  
 Term 1 has been full of many highlights including our 2024 Welcome Night, launch of 
our Lumination Learning Lab, Aquatics, Student Leaders Induction, Athletics Carnivals, 
Harmony Day, Parent Teacher Student Interviews and the 2024 Ardrossan Art display.  
These events have not only taken place alongside but also enhanced the daily learning 
experiences in our classes.   

 

The Year 7-12 reports will be forwarded home on Thursday.  The reports highlight student progress 
across the term and overall academic achievement towards the year level Achievement Standards, 
though the A-E grades.  Our students have made a strong start to the year, and this is reflected in the 
progress comments in the reports and grades which have been achieved.  I encourage all students and 
parents/carers to make contact with teachers if there are any questions or concerns regarding the 
reports. 
 

Our 2024 Site Improvement Plan (SIP) goal is to develop effective learners through a focus on 
capabilities for the future.  Our staff have been working on key actions to support this goal, including 
continuing to refine and develop our Inquiry learning focus across the school, revisiting the Big Ideas in 
Number as a key strategy to improve numeracy outcomes and implementing the Resilience Project.   
 

Our numeracy work has been further supported through the expertise and experience of Dr Pauline 
Carter.  Pauline recently retired from the Department for Education, where she worked in the Learning 
and Improvement Division. She now works as a Mathematics consultant and Professional Learning 
provider.  We are very grateful to Pauline for volunteering her time to support our leaners and staff.  
 

Digital Literacy Hub - As a result of our work with The Connection –Social Ventures Australia (SVA), we 
are very excited to be selected as one of four ‘Powerhouse’ schools to form a Digital Literacy Hub with 
SVA.  The hub includes Murray Bridge HS and two schools in Victoria. Being part of the hub provides 
access to the Melbourne University Assessment Centre. This is exciting work and will further strengthen 
our innovative programs and focus on capabilities for the future.  The first event will be a Hub Day, 
which we will host on the 21st May, with Principals in our SA Rural, Regional and Remote Hub (which 
includes Central Yorke School, Minlaton District School and Yorketown Area School), along with the 
Digital Literacy Hub schools invited to participate. I look forward to sharing our progress across the year.  
 

School photographs - This year our photos were taken by The School Photographer. We are very 
pleased with the service and the quality of the photographs, but would appreciate any feedback from 
families.  Feedback can be emailed to dl.0732.info@schools.sa.edu.au. 
 

End of Term Assembly - We look forward to seeing everyone at our end of term assembly this Friday at 
1.40pm. The assembly will be followed by an early dismissal at 2pm.  Term 2 commences on Monday 29 
April. 
 

Thank you to everyone for your support throughout Term 1.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Margaret  
 

Margaret Roads 
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Deputy Principal 
 It is hard to believe it is almost the end of what has been a very busy Term 1! There have 
been so many exciting learning opportunities occurring R- 12 across this term. Across R-6 we 
have had the commencement of our Story Dogs program, our Year 5/6 and Year 1/ 2 classes 
have visited residents at Ardrossan Seaview and yesterday our 
Year 5/6 boys represented AAS at the SAPSASA SYP Football Day.    

 

Term 2 is already looking just as exciting with our Year 3-6 students attending 
camp, our Reception to Year 4 students attending the Spark: Glow and Tell 
performance and our Book Fair being held in in Week 2. Year 5/6 students will 
have the opportunity to participate in SAPSASA Netball in week 3 and students 
from Reception to Year 6 will attend the Backflips Against Bullying workshop in 
week 4. We look forward to more exciting opportunities occurring as term 2 
progresses.  
 

I would like to thank all to staff and students for their efforts in Term 1. I wish everyone all the best for 
the school holidays and look forward to an equally successful and exciting Term 2. 
 

With many thanks, Amy East   

 

 7-12 Leader 

 The end of the first term indicates roughly a third of the year completed for our Year 12 
students. I strongly encourage Year 12 students to use these holiday breaks to continue 
studying either to revise on content already learnt in preparation for exams or to get ahead 
on assignments for Term 2. If you have any queries or concerns about your child’s progress 
please do not hesitate to contact their subject teacher or myself. 

 

The 7 to 9 cohort will be deciding on their focus area to study for next term on Friday. They have 
dabbled in some Digital Technology, Sustainability and Creative Communities themed lessons over this 
term and will now choose one to study in more depth. I am looking forward to seeing the creative and 
critical thinking of students over the coming weeks. 
 

The Year 10 PLP class had the opportunity to visit Flinders University in Week 10. They got to learn more 
about what you can study at university, how university works and the live on campus facilities available 
to rural students. They also participated in a careers session with a current university student to 
compliment their PLP studies. Early next term they will be participating in a week’s work experience. 

Congratulations to Sam Henderson, Nicole Whittaker, Matilda Teakle, 
Serenity Gorden, Amy Meyers and Seth Colliver who represented the YP 
Zone at the State Athletics Championships in Week 10. Over all the boys 
team came 4th and the girl’s team came 6th giving us a combined place of 
5th. Well done to Amy who came 2nd in the U15 Girls 800m and to 
Serenity who came first in the Open Girls Discus. 

Have a well-deserved break over the next two weeks and I look forward to seeing you all back for Term 
Two. 
 
Kind regards, Jason Clifford 

Jason Clifford 

Amy East 
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SLG News  

 
Highlights   
Interschool Athletics Carnival  
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SA Athletics Championships 
Wednesday 3rd April, six AAS students participated in the 2024 track and field secondary championships 
held at SA Athletics Stadium in Mile End. Congratulations to Matilda Teakle, Amy Meyers, Seth Colliver, 
Sam Henderson, Serenity Gorden and Nicole Whittaker for their efforts on the day. 
 
 

Year 10 Personal Learning Plan excursion  
Our Year 10 PLP class visited Flinders University last week. Students took part in the River Journey where 
they looked at careers and pathways. They enjoyed exploring the University and learning about Uni life. 

 
Ardrossan Seaview visit 

Year 1/2 class visited the residents of 
Ardrossan Seaview last Friday.  
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Year 5/6 news 

Mrs Elsworthy’s small group work! 🍩 Weekly sessions targeting life skills, oral language and managing 
social interactions.  
 
Dr Pauline Carter working in Year 5/6 on practical Mathematics tasks which promote critical thinking 
skills. Anzac Day poppy panoramas and teamwork with the giant jenga!  
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Where are they now? 
2023 Graduate News:  Elisha Carter        Class of 2023 

What and where are you currently studying/employed? 
I am currently studying a Bachelor of Primary Education (Honours) at the UniSA. 
For work, I am employed at an OSHC and do some babysitting on the side. 

 

Did you always plan this pathway? Are you enjoying the course/employment? 
I have wanted to be a teacher ever since I was a kid, and am really enjoying the course so far! Working 
with kids alongside studying Primary Education go hand in hand, and I am learning plenty. 
 

What are your career plans in the future? 
I’m planning on hopefully getting a teaching gig back in the country once I have completed my degree. 
 

A comment reflecting on your time as AAS/any other comments. 
I loved my time at AAS, the relationships built with teachers, the community and mates is something 
that will stick with me for life! 

2024 Calendar Dates 

April 11th  Year 7-12 reports go home 

April 12th  Whole school assembly hosted by 
Year 11/12 1:40pm 

April 12th  Early dismissal 2pm 

April 29th  Term 2 commences 
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 Community News    
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